
Lower Connecticut Valley AAUW
Branch Meeting

September 14, 2023

Members Present: There were over 40 members and several new members and guests present at the
meeting held at Saybrook Point Pavilion. We started with a pot-luck dinner at 6 pm. and the meeting was
called to order by President Deb DeHertogh at 7 pm.

Presentation on National AAUW: Sue Aberbach began the presentation with a handout detailing the
history and accomplishments of AAUW. Some highlights:

● Marion Talbot and Ellen Swallow Richards met in Boston with 15 alumnae from eight colleges to
discuss the need for college-educated women to have greater opportunities and for more women
to have access to higher education.

● By the time we celebrated our 50th anniversary in 1931, AAUW had had 521 branches and
36,800 members. By 1949, we had grown to 1,097 branches and more than 108,000 members.

● In 1920, Marie Curie, a future Nobel Prize-winning scientist, received contributions which went
toward the purchase of one gram of radium for her research.

● AAUW was granted permanent U.N. observer status in 1946.
● During WWII, we supported the establishment of women’s units of the armed services and

advocated for equal pay and rank for women. Members at the national and local level participated
in civilian and military wartime activities, including raising money for a War Relief Fund to assist
European scholars and university women displaced by the military occupation.

● In 1969, AAUW Educational Foundation established the Coretta Scott King Fund to provide
scholarships to 46 Black women.

● In 1971, AAUW members passed resolutions supporting the legalization of abortion and the
Equal Rights Amendment.

● AAUW created a Legal Advocacy Fund in 1981 to support plaintiffs in lawsuits related to sex
discrimination in higher education and the workplace.

● AAUW hosted its first National Conference for College Women Student Leaders (NCCWSL) in
2002 at American University in Washington, D.C.

Sue remarked that LCV sponsored 2 young women to attend NCCWSL this past year. Our fundraising
pays the cost of the event, $565, plus a travel stipend, $175.

Deb DeHertogh continued the discussion with a handout on the awards and grants that National AAUW
provides.

● This year, AAUW National awarded $6.3 million dollars to 285 fellows and grantees and since
1881, more than $140 million has been donated to 130,000 women from 150 countries.

● 6 Fellowships and Grants were reviewed including
○ American Fellowships, the oldest AAUW program, funds support post-docs
○ Community Action Grants, supports innovative projects that promote equity and

education for women and girls
○ AAUW Achievement Award, has been awarded to Justice Sonya Sotomayor, Senator

Olympia Snow, Astronaut Mae Jemison, Secretary of State Madeline Albright, and
Feminist Gloria Steinem

Funding of these comes from dues, grants, and their endowment.

Jan Furman, Chair of Public Policy for LCV, continued the presentation starting with “we’ve come a long
way …” but women we still have a long way to go. National AAUW has publicly backed several initiatives:
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● AAUW supports the President’s Loan forgiveness program
● AAUW supports the Paycheck Fairness Act, which was passed in a bipartisan vote in the U.S.

House of Representatives and is awaiting action in the U.S. Senate.
● AAUW joined in the opposition of Dobbs v Jackson Women’s Health Organization. The Supreme

Court ruled to uphold Mississippi’s law and overturned Roe v Wade.
At the State level, there are two major issues:

● Raise awareness of and interest in AAUW
● Safety on college campuses.

Violence against women on campus is particularly disturbing at CCSU and a small group is looking at
ways to help address this issue.

A collection basket was provided for anyone wishing to make a donation to National AAUW.

Membership: Margie Rice and Deb Herskowitz reported that we have had 21 members join since March.
Tonight’s meeting is a Shape the Future event so that new members can save ½ off National dues.

Please turn in Privacy Policy forms if you haven’t already.

Monthly Programs: Gloria Gery reported that many excellent speakers have been arranged for the
programs throughout the year. Please note that the program on cheese tasting is limited to members only!
All programs and activities are on the calendar on our website. Be sure to check it out. IMPORTANT: The
members only page is password protected. The password is lcvmember (all lowercase).

501c3 Update: Linda Frigon informed the group that LCV-ESP (Education and Scholarship Program) is
now a 501c3 organization. Linda shared a handout with information about why we wanted to become a
public charity organization. Some reasons:

● Donations will be 100% tax deductible
● Discounts from software providers and reduced credit card transaction fees
● Exemption from CT Sales Tax on purchases, venue rental, catered meals, services

See handout for more info

Interest Groups
Evening Book Group -- Deb D reported that Demon Copperhead will be discussed on

September 26th at her house. Titles of books to be read for the rest of the year will be selected at this
meeting.

Afternoon Book Group -- Sue Aberbach reported that the next meeting is October 6th on zoom.
The LIbrianist is the book to be discussed.

Hiking -- -Margie R told us that the next hike is 10/16 at Groton Long Points (rain date 10/19).
Cultural Arts -- Sharon H reported that the next trip is 10/19 at the Mark Twain House.
Gourmet Group -- Beth Brewer reported that they are looking at a dinner for the end of October.

Great way to meet people and exchange recipes.
Great Decisions -- Barb Dimberg reported that the group meets at Acton LIbrary on

Wednesdays at 3 pm. Economic Warfare will be the focus of the next meeting on 9/20.
Mahjong -- Carole Otto said that the group meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 12:30. Next

meeting is 10/10.

Fundraising: Penny Hein reported that plans are underway for the annual Book Author Lunch (BAL) to
be held April 13th. The BAL Committee will have a kick-off meeting on Monday 9/18 at 2 pm at Acton
Library. Anyone who is interested in helping is asked to attend or contact Penny or Linda Frigon.



Scholarship:
Sue Aberbach reported the committee works from late fall to spring. The deadline for applications for the
scholarships is early June. Contact Sue or Olga Saubermann if you know have questions about the
grants or NCCWSL.

Hospitality: Dede Volz and Marcia Machuga were thanked for a lovely potluck event. A sign up list was
provided for members to bring a dessert to branch meetings. Dede or Marcia will call to remind you.

Treasurer’s Report: MaryAnn Iadarola reviewed the August report. Beginning balance in Business
Advantage Checking: $9,629.00. Ending Balance $1,883.22. Major expense was $6,957.78 which was
money transferred from the 501c4 scholarship fund to the AAUW-LCV ESP 501c3 checking account. The
ending balance of the Business Money Market account was $20,873.96..

President Deb DeHertogh adjourned the meeting at 8:15 pm. The next branch meeting is Thursday
October 12th at 7 pm at Saybrook Point Pavilion.

Respectfully submitted,

Barb Dimberg
Secretary














